

May 2021 Issue 3

The Court Reporter's Journal www.otr.report

OTR NEWSLETTER

WHITBY (289) 638-2020 | BARRIE (249) 888-6652 | INFO@OTR.REPORT



WE PROVIDE CONFERENCE ROOM RENTALS, COURT REPORTING SERVICES, AND MUCH MORE.



As an essential service, On The Record Court Reporting ("OTR") continues to serve our clients in Whitby in the Durham Region, and Barrie in the Simcoe County region, both virtually and in-person subject to provincial mandates. OTR's conference room rentals and court reporting services remain unparalled and are flexible to meet our clients' changing schedules.



Our modern and top-of-the-line boardrooms are tastefully decorated and enhanced with updated technology together with complimentary beverage services for your needs. Our knowledgeable staff follow strict government-mandated health guidelines for your safety at all times. This includes routine cleaning and sanitization of our boardrooms, providing PPE to all clients and socially distanced seating.

EXPLORE WHAT'S INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

What We Do? Book A Room Blogs With a particular focus on client satisfaction, OTR strives to provide the best possible venue and experience outside of the GTA. Our clients can have peace of mind knowing that their needs will be quickly and courteously met. Please call us at (249) 638-2020 or e-mail us at info@otr.report so we can ensure your proceedings go smoothly.

Our Conference Rooms

Examination rooms: We offer legal examination room rentals and court reporters for all types of examinations including discoveries, examinations under oath, judgment debtor examinations, and more. Our renovated and modern boardroom facilities in Whitby and Barrie are perfect for individuals and businesses seeking a professional and confidential examination room rental and access to court reporters.

Mediation rooms: OTR offers boardroom rentals for mediators and lawyers that require a pleasant and discreet venue to conduct mediations and client discussions. Our knowledgeable and courteous staff are available at our clients' discretion throughout the entirety of the proceeding. For both Whitby and Barrie we offer certified court reporting services and on-site catering services if required.

Arbitration rooms: Arbitrations are becoming a very important and popular part of the legal process. They can also be long and difficult for all parties involved. Our goal is to provide clients with the best possible experience using our meeting rooms and court reporting services. Our facilities consist of three modern and well-equipped boardrooms with seating for up to 10 clients. We also offer full catering for the proceedings, as well as break out areas for discussing matters of confidentiality.

Meeting rooms: Our meeting rooms in both locations can seat up to 10 clients comfortably with social distancing guidelines. We also offer certified court reporters and knowledgeable, friendly staff that will assist and ensure clients have the perfect setting for their legal matters. We offer lawyers, arbitrators and mediators modern meeting rooms to meet with their clients and individuals at a location that is close to their home, avoiding the hassle of a downtown commute.



Features

- Complimentary beverage service
- Fully individualized catering available upon request
- Teleconferencing
- Holds up to 6 people

Book This Room



Features

- Complimentary beverage service
- Fully individualized catering available upon request
- Teleconferencing
- Holds up to 8 people

Book This Room



Features

- Complimentary beverage service
- Fully individualized catering available upon request
- Teleconferencing
- Holds up to 10 people
- Video conferencing
- Presentation tools including PC Scanner

Book This Room

Blogs

6 Ways to Improve your Zoom Meeting

If you are new to Zoom meetings, the prospect of having to handle a new platform and make a good impression at the same time may seem daunting. Here are 5 tips that can help you avoid embarrassments, or appear inexperienced and will boost your productivity at the same time.

During the pandemic, many people who have never spent much time in online meetings, or who are used to being in the conference room while a few others attend remotely, are exposed to a new normal that does not feel normal yet. Their inexperience may show and prevent the most effective use of everyone's time.

Business and IT leaders should be patient with people struggling to learn, but they should also be aware of the tools available to help them take charge and run more effective meetings.

While this blog focuses on Zoom-specific tips, many also apply to other online meeting environments, such as Microsoft Teams. But even if your workplace has a different go-to platform, you are likely to find yourself attending Zoom meetings with customers or partners, as Zoom has become a dominant force in the work environment, education, and society.

Zoom Options that Can be Enabled or Disabled

Part of Zoom's popularity stems from its reputation for being relatively simple and easy to use. However, Zoom has packed plenty of complexity into the options that can be enabled or disabled to meet different business needs. You will need to decide how many of those choices should be left to the individual participant, as opposed to being mandated using Zoom's <u>administrative controls</u>.

Here are the six factors to consider:

The Host

Every online meeting should have a host and large meetings should ideally have a co-host as well. A host is the person in charge of the meeting controls like the eject button to kick someone out of a meeting if necessary, or more commonly, to mute a participant's microphone.

When multiple people or teams are sharing an account, no participant in the meeting may be the designated host. If the meeting takes place via your account and you have logged into Zoom, you will be the host when the meeting starts. However, if you were sent a link to join the meeting by an administrative assistant who set up the meeting using someone else's credentials, and neither the assistant nor the account holder will be in the meeting, it is possible that the meeting will have no host at all.

This situation should be avoided because it means that none of the participants can take control if any disturbance should occur. This can be as innocent as an accidentally unmuted microphone of a participant whose kids pay a visit to the participant's office. But it may also mean that no one has the power to eject trolls that are intruding on online meetings and screen-sharing inappropriate material. The only option, in that case, is for all participants to leave the meeting on their own accord.

There is an option to make someone the host who did not set up the meeting by using a "host code". If you have been given the host code, you enter that 6-10 digit number to make yourself the meeting host. You can then appoint one or more co-hosts who will have most of the same powers. This option requires a feature called "Join

before host" to be turned on. The default is that the meeting commences when the host joins. However, it is possible to permit participants to join the meeting before the host signs on.

Security

Turning on "Join before host" may be convenient, but is it secure? Absolute security can likely not be achieved with online platforms. However, in many cases, a coded link distributed to a limited number of people is good enough. Zoombombing problems are more likely to occur for online events for which the link is circulated widely, or even posted on a public website.

When a meeting needs to be more secure, turn off "Join before host" and make sure the account owner or someone else who has been entrusted with that password will be available to start the meeting.

As of late, Zoom has made meeting passwords mandatory for all meetings. They were formerly an optional feature. A meeting password is a code every attendee must have before joining the meeting. You can still share a coded link that allows attendees to enter the meeting without entering the code. If at any time you need to change the password, that coded link will be invalidated.

Also turned on by default (although you can disable it) is a "waiting room" for your meetings. Having the waiting room active means those wishing to join the meeting will be held waiting until the host admits them to the meeting. The host can still admit people to join the meeting after the meeting has commenced, but this can be distracting. It may be a good idea to delegate this task to a co-host, who does not also have to lead the meeting. The join before host feature is automatically turned off if the waiting room feature is turned on.

Control the audio

The single most important button you need to be able to locate quickly in Zoom is "Mute All."

Click on the Participants button at the center of the row of buttons that appears on the bottom of a Zoom screen for a list of all the participants. You will see a video camera and microphone icons next to all the names, and you can mute people or turn their cameras off individually. However, in large meetings where someone is broadcasting unwanted sound (or several people are), trying to find the right name to silence their mic can be a frustrating exercise causing a prolonged disturbance.

The Mute All is a button at the bottom of the Participants dialogue box. It will silence everyone's microphone other than that of the host or co-host who clicked that button. Attendees can then unmute themselves when they need to speak up for a legitimate purpose.

Consider turning on the Zoom setting that mutes the microphones of attendees when they first join, so if they are joining from a noisy location, that default will be in place.

The other thing that often goes wrong, often to comical effect, is that people who have been muted start speaking without remembering to unmute themselves. The host will need to make it known to the speaker that they cannot be heard.

Control the video

Executives and others who need to look professional and make a strong impression in online video meetings should invest in setting up a home studio or modifying a home office or den setup with appropriate lighting, soundproofing, and maybe a green screen for virtual backgrounds.

Even in the most improvised setting, it may be advisable to spend some time thinking through what people are going to see through the frame of the webcam. Ordinarily, laptops have a camera app that you can run before the meeting to give you an idea of what the other participants will see of you and your surrounding. It will also help determine if the light is too bright, too dark, or coming from an unfavourable angle.

If the start of a meeting catches you off guard, it is always an option to turn off your video until you are certain you are properly set up.

The virtual background feature in Zoom can be a handy way to hide your messy kitchen or home office. Online meeting participants often have fun with backgrounds that make it look like they are signing in from the bridge of The Enterprise, a baseball park, or some other fanciful location. You can use any image for your virtual background.

Virtual backgrounds work best with a green screen backdrop, which can be purchased inexpensively, but Zoom offers this feature without the need for a green screen. However, you will need a newer computer with a sufficiently high-powered graphics chip. Positioning yourself in front of a plain wall rather than a cluttered background will make the software run more smoothly. Strong lighting also helps the software distinguish between you and your background. It will usually work even in imperfect circumstances, but you may notice some glitches in the visual display.

Control the screen sharing

Another Zoom feature that meeting participants should be familiar with is screen sharing. If done improperly, you can risk sharing confidential information or images that were only meant for your own eyes. It is possible to have only the host able to share his or her screen or to require the host's permission if any other participant wants to share their screen. Once you have permission to share your screen, you will be able to select either your entire screen or only certain open windows to be shared.

Create a Welcoming Setting

It is advisable to build in time to socialize during a meeting. When meetings were taking place in person, there was usually an opportunity to connect with other participants on other than work-related matters. This can easily be lost in Zoom meetings because one-on-one conversations are difficult with only one room available and no coffee breaks during which people can mingle. The social aspect is an important one that affects long-term engagement. Allowing 15 minutes before the start of the formal part of the meeting to welcome everyone and to allow informal interaction can cater to the social needs we all have and that are easily neglected these days.

Tips on Video-Conferencing with Court Reporting Services during COVID-19

Are you trying to resolve disputes during COVID-19, and prefer to resolve them at your own home or office rather than coming into our office? On The Record (OTR) court reporting can help. We offer court reporting services via videoconference, complete with a court reporter to record your session.

We remain committed to our clients and will continue to provide the same quality service online as we do in our own boardrooms. We can assist you with your examinations, discoveries, hearings, and mediations as we offer the following services:

- We can host your zoom or Microsoft team meetings with the option to have a court reporter record the session.
- Our team members are here to schedule your proceedings
- All proceedings are held in the comfort of your home or office
- Our court reporters and IT teams are available to assist you with the technical aspects of using the video conference software

Here are some tips on conducting these meetings and hearings online:

- 1. Work with our IT team to ensure that each participant has a strong internet connection, the necessary audio/video capabilities and knows how to use the video conferencing program prior to the meeting:
 - This can include setting up a hard-wired connection with an Ethernet cable to ensure the most stable internet or testing your Wi-Fi internet speed
 - Consider investing in an external mic and headphones to ensure the best sound quality and to cancel out background noise
 - Conduct a test run. For example, Zoom offers a test page to check your internet speed: https://zoom. us/test
- 2. Indicate at the beginning of the hearing or meeting where everyone is located as participants may be in different cities or even countries. Ensure that participants in different time zones are on the same page about the meeting time.
- 3. Pick a spot in your home or office free from distractions. Ensure the background is clear from clutter and appears professional. Make sure you are not in front of a window as the glare from the sun can become very distracting to viewers.
- 4. Ensure your laptop or camera is just above eye level so that the view of your face is not overly angled. Look at the camera rather than at the screen when speaking to simulate eye contact as much as possible.
- 5. During the meeting, try your best not to talk over anyone. This makes it more difficult for the court reporter to hear what is being said. Enunciate and speak slightly slower than usual to make sure all the participants can hear you.
- 6. Use the "Share your screen" function so that you can show exhibits or other documents with participants. It will be helpful to send these ahead of time to the court reporting service so that the reporter can easily follow along.

7. Avoid multitasking during the call. Especially if you wear glasses, everyone will be able to see that you are scrolling from the glare of your lenses.

Finally, have a Plan B set up with all the participants and our team. In the event that the connection cuts out, everyone will know which number to call in order to continue by teleconference.

Our counterparts in the U.S. have successfully used web-conferencing even prior to COVID-19 as it saves significant time and cost for flights, hotels and physical boardroom space. With the right preparation and patience as we adjust to using this new medium, we can continue to access justice while also doing our part to social distance appropriately and flatten the curve.



Do you offer video conferencing?

Following the Public Health guidelines, we are offering professional and cost-effective video conferencing services where participants can connect with our court reporters and clients from the comfort of their home, office or anywhere around the world.

Do you have the proper equipment setup?

Our boardrooms are fully equipped with TV screens, cameras, audio systems and tech support to help clients conduct their meetings with minimal stress.

Are you still allowing in-person meetings?

We are happy to say that at the moment (and until further notice from the Government of Canada) we are accepting "in person" meetings for any of our boardrooms and locations.

Do you have Covid-19 safety precautions in place?

Following all of the Public Health guidelines, all of our boardrooms/kitchens/bathrooms are sanitized regularly, social distancing requirements are adhered to, and masks are required for all participants. We are committed to conducting our business in a safe environment.

What do your boardrooms include?

We offer full amenities such as different-sized boardrooms depending on your needs, complimentary refreshments (depending on rules issued by Government of Canada), high-speed internet, tech support, reception and copy services as well as very modern facilities to meet all of your needs and to make your experience a positive one.